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Kingston 

Twp. News 
by Sally Riegel 

The Trucksville 

Volunteer Fire Company’s 
annual installation dinner 

has been postponed from 
Jan. 17 to Jan. 24. 

Mr. and Mrs. Vern 

Pritchard entertained their 

son, Robert, a member of 

the Coast Guard, and his 

family recently. 

the area, the Pritchards 

visited Mrs. Howard Evans 

of Harris Hill Road, 

Trucksville, who is Mrs. 

Pritchard’s mother. 

Kingston Township 

Ambulance Auxiliary will 

. meet Jan. 28, at 8 p.m., in 

the municipal building, 

Trucksville. 

Happy birthday wishes 

are extended to the 

following residents who 
observed their birthday 

during the past week: Mrs: 
Fred Buss, Jan. 16; 

Kiersten Fries, Main 

Street, Shavertown, Jan. 

17; Rita and Carol Sheldon, 

Pioneer Avenue, 

Shavertown, Jan. 20; and 

Betty Schray, Jan. 22. 

St. Paul’s LCW will hold 

its meeting Wednesday at 

9:30 a.m. at the church. 

Officers of the 

Trucksville United 

Methodist Church women 

were installed by Rev. E.L. 

Brehm, pastor. President, 

Mrs. Donald Anderson; 

vice president, Mrs. 

Harold Croom; secretary, 

Mrs. Thomas Kreidler; 

treasurer, Mrs. Thomas 

Oliver; nominating 

chairlady, Mrs. Walter 

Tresscott, assisted by Mrs. 

Harold Croom and Mrs. 

William Lohman. 

Other officers installed 

were global ministry 

secretary, Mrs. George 
Reynolds; Chrisistian 

personhood concern, Mrs. 
John Duke; Christian 

chairlady of supportive 

committee, Mrs. David 

Mathers; Christian social 

concern, Mrs. Ted Ben- 

nett; membership com- 

mittee head, Mrs. Thomas 

Williams; secretary of 

literature and cards, Mrs. 

Raymond Metzgar,; 
publicity, Mrs. Jacob 

Harrison; Key women, 

Georgina Weidner; ways 

and means committee, 

Miss Blanche Atherholt, 

Mrs. Jacob Harrison and 

Mrs. Graydon Carle. 

  
by Virginia Hoover 

The Jacobs Brothers will 

be at the Lehman High 
School Auditorium on 

Saturday at 8 p.m. There 

will be a free will offering. 
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer 

Hoover have returned 

home from a two week visit 

with their. daughter and 

family, Mr. and Mrs. 

David Haines of York, Pa. 

Barbara Haines, 

daughter of Roxie and 

David Haines of York, will 

graduate from West York 
Area Senior High School on 

Jan. 28. Virginia, their 

older daughter, graduated 

last January. 

Linda VanGorda is 

recuperating, at her home 

in Shavertown, from a 

pulled muscle. 

The Rev. Kenneth 

O'Neal is a patient of the 

Nesbitt Memorial Hospital. 

Ruth Disque of Lehman 

is a patient at Nesbitt 

Memorial Hospital. Sin- 
cere sympathy to the 

family of the late Mrs. 

Elbert Coombs of Lehman 

who died Jan. 18th. j 
If you have never seen a 

donkey basketball game, 

you should make it a point 

to go next year when the 
Lettermen of the Lake- 

Lehman High | School 

sponsor this event. 
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by Bridgette Correale 
: “We're ahead, 

we're behind, were 

tied,: that’s how the 

basketball game went 

between St. Mary’s of 

Avoca and Gate of Heaven, 

Thursday evening at the 

school gymnasium. Like an 

elastic band, that ball was 

pulled, yanked, dumped 

from basket to basket. 

To the cheering, yelling, 

screaming, stomping of 

everyone, Gate of Heaven 

in the last half of the fourth 

quarter with a half minute 

to go wins 83-82. And as the 

coaches, teachers, and 

parents were being given 

mouth-to-mouth 

resusitation the players 

and cheerleaders were 

jumping for joy. 

If I knew that I would get 

so carried away with these 

projects my children get 

involved with, I would have 

married at an earlier age 

Oak Hill 
(like ten). This way my 

heart, liver and kidneys 

would be in a younger and 

better shape! 
Belated birthday 

greetings to Patrick 

Farrell who celebrated his 
third birthday Jan. 14. 

J. Butler received two 
stitches when he and the 
telephone pole collided. 

Next Monday and 

Tuesday, Jan. 26-27 Gate of 

Heaven School will be 

closed. Repairs on the 
heating system will be 

underway. 

Speaking of Gate of 

Heaven..a busload = of 
parishioners enjoyed this 

past Saturday on the ski 

slopes at Jack Frost 

Mountain. 

Sorry to report that Anna 

Mae Craig is a surgical 
patient at Mercy Hospital. 

The Hosles, Fred, Julie, 

Jeff and Wendy joined 

other members of their 

Robt. Rexroad named state chairman 
A Dallas man has been 

named chairman of the 

public relations committee 

of United Cerebral Palsy of 

Pennsylvania, according to 

Harold R. Snyder, 

executive director of 

United Cerebral Palsy of 

Pennsylvania. 
Robert Rexroad, who has 

been active with the 

Wyoming Valley Unit of 

United Cerebral Palsy for 

the past three years, will be 

responsible for the co- 

ordination of public 

information and public 

relations for United 

Cerebral Palsy of 

Pennsylvania, which 

services 20 united Cerebral 

Palsy affiliates and two 

service committees. 

Rexford is president of 

“Good Thoughts, Inc.”, a 

  

by Charlot M. Denmon 

Ted * Wilson, RD 3, 

Dallas, is a patient in 

Nesbitt Memorial Hospital, 

Kingston. 

Mrs. Paul LaBar, :102 

Elizabeth St.; Dallas, is a 

patient in Nesbitt 

Memorial Hospital. 

Capt. Chaplain Richard 

Besteder, 1958 graduate of 

Dallas High School, left for 

a two year assisnment of 

Idetown News 
These kids regally put on 

a great show. First the 

senior girls of the Girls 

Athletic Association played 

against the senior boys who 

are lettermen, wearing 

boxing gloves. The girls 

“won”. ; 
Then come the donkeys, 

with the teachers riding on 

donkeys playing basketball 

against the lettermen on 

donkeys. 

Amy Phillips 

wins firsts 

in gym meet 
Amy Phillips, 9-year-old 

daughter of Mr. & Mrs. 

Harry Phillips, 113 Summit 

St., Shavertown, won two 

first place ribbons in the 
gymnastics meet between 

the Wilkes-Barre YWCA 

and the YWCA at 

Williamsport. 

Amy won in the 10-and- 

under age group on the 

balance beam and floor 

exercises. 

The team is coached by 
Karen Earl, of Cen- 

termoreland, a 1972 

graduate of Dallas High - 

School. 

Amy is a fourth grade 
student at Westmoreland 

Elementary school. 
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Wilkes-Barre-based public 

relations-advertising 

consulting firm. 

Rexford was named to 

the volunteer position in 

view of his work with 

United Cerebral Palsy of 

Wyoming Valley, which 

included chairmanship of a 

walk-a-thon that raised 

$15,000 for the local 

affiliate. He is currently on 

the executive committee, 

and is in charge of fund 

raising for United Cerebral 

Palsy of Wyoming Valley. 

With his work with 

United Cerebral Palsy, 

Rexroad was recently 

appointed to the executive 

board of the Penn 

Mountains Council, Boy 

Scouts of America. He is 

also a volunteer consultant 

to the Service Corps of 

News 
duty in Alaska. He is the 

son of Mr. and Mrs. Corey 

Besteder, Kunkle and is 

serving in the U.S. Air 

Force. 

Jeanne Evans, daughter 

of Mr. and Mrs. Matthew 

Evans, Church Street, 

Dallas, has returned to her 

studies at LaSalle College 

after spending the holiday 

vacation with her parents. 

Mr. and Mrs. John B. 

Wardell and daughter, Lisa 

Renee, and son, John 

David, have returned to 
their home in Houston, 

‘Texas, after visiting their 

parents in the Wyoming 

Valley area. Mr. Wardell 

is the son of Mr. and Mrs. 

John F. Wardell of Dallas. 

Diane Godleski, 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 

Ralph Godleski, was a 

patient in Nesbitt 

Memorial Hospital 

following a tobogganing 

accident. 

Mrs. Ruth Bottoms, 44 

King St., Dallas, recently 

heard from SFC W. F. 

DeRemer and his wife 

Mary. They called from 

Oahu, Hawaii, to wish her 

Happy Birthday. Bill is the 

son of the late Russell 

DeRemer and the late 

Bertha Updyke, foremerly 

of the Back Mountain area. 

  

Retired Executives 

(SCORE) and the Wilkes- 

Back Country 
by Michael Polk 

Mr. and Mrs: Joseph 

Franek; their son-in-law 

and daughter, Mr. and 

Mrs. James Charney and 

grandchildren, J.C.; Ann 

Marie and Cynthia 

Charney of Franklin, N.J. 

have returned after 

spending the week-end 

with- Mrs. Franek’s 

brother-in-law and sister, 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Grauzlis, Carverton. 

Friends of Alex 

Matukaitis, chairman of 

the Franklin Township 

board of supervisors, will 

be. pleased to learn he is 

coming along nicely at his 

home in the Lake Louise 

area, after several weeks 

in Nesbitt Hospital. 

Robert Friet, president 

of the Franklin Township 

Volunteer Fire Company, 

has expressed best wishes 
to Back Country residents 

for a happy and prosperous 

New Year. Bob is 

especially grateful to 

residents of the Franklin 

and Northmoreland 

Township’s area for the 
‘flameless’ year in 1975 

when no fires plagued the 

local smoke-eaters. The 

fire company did assist at 

fires in = neighboring 

townships and attended to 

Barre ‘Salute to the 

Schaefer 500’. 

several brush and grass 

fires but no house, trailer 

or buildings were ravaged 

by fire in the two com- 

munities. 

Rev. = Thomas J. 

Croghan, pastor of St. 

Francis Cabrini Church, 

has announced that no 

seven o’clock Sunday 

morning masses are being 

held . during January. 
Religious instructions are 
given after the 9 o'clock 

mass Sunday mornings in 
St. Frances Church, and 

after the 10:30 mass 

Sunday mornings in 

Blessed Sacrament 

Church, Centermoreland. 

His many friends and 

neighbors express best 

wishes for a speedy 

recovery to George Berlew 

of Orange. He has been a 

patient for several weeks 

in Nesbitt Memorial 

Hospital and at the 

beginning of the week was 
reported coming along 

nicely at the hospital. 
This is Christian Unity 

Week and area residents 

are invited to attend the 
Special Ecumenical ser- 

vice to be held Sunday 

evening at 7 at the 

Cathedral in Scranton 

when his Eminence, Most 

Rev. Bishop J. Carroll 

  

  

COLLEGE MISERICORDIA 
Spring Semester 

GRADUATE STUDIES 

Course No. Title Credit Time 

Educ. 202 Educ. Research 3 Th 7-9 

A-Ed. 303 Amer. Art History 3 W 6:30-8:30 

M-Ed. 313 20th Century Trends 3 W 6-8 

M-Ed. 334 Music Curr. Theory 3 T 7-9 

Music 316.1 Applied Music 3 To be arranged 

REGISTRATION 
January 20-30 

1:00 to 5:00 

Mon. thru Fri. 

at 

Graduate Studies Office 

CLASSES BEGIN FEB. 7   
  

CONTINUING 
EDUCATION 
SPRING 1976 

Graduate Courses 

Teacher Certification 

Real Estate 

Register: Monday, Tuesday 
Jan. 26, 27 - 

Wilkes-Barre Campus 

P.O. Box 1830, Wilkes-Barre, Pa. 18708 

7 p.m. 
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family, Ronny and his wife, 

in Europe and enjoyed a 
fabulous = three-week 

vacation. 

Some women wear ‘‘No- 

Nonsense’’ panty hose, 

some wear ‘‘Leggs,” and 

then there’s Marie Jones 

who is sporting a cast on 

her broken leg. 

Congratulations to Vince 
Correale for being installed 

as a Director of Wyoming 

Valley Catholic Youth 

Center. 

A different and exciting 

evening is being planned 

by Gate of Heaven's 

Parent-Teacher Guild, 

Saturday Jan. 31. Starting 
at 8:30 in the school 

auditorium authentic horse 

races will be shown on film 

and guest are invited to 
place their $1 bets. 
Anyone 21 years or older, 

is welcomed to share in the 

fun and if you’re lucky, the 

winnings. Donation of $2 

entitles a person to hot 
dogs, sauerkraut, 

beverages and admission. 

And who said Pocono 

Downs was closing! 

News 
McCormick of the Scranton 

Diocese will preside. 

Confraternity of 

Christian Doctrine of St. 

Frances, Cabrini Church, 

Carverton, and Blessed 

Sacrament Church, 

Centermoreland, is 

completing plans for a Pre- 
Lenten dinner dance to be 

held February 28 in the 

Flamingo Hall, Exeter. 

Reservations can be made 

with any of the following 

general committee 

members: Mrs. Leonard 

Krispin at 675-0775; Mrs. 

Ernest Pliscott at 333-4173; 

Mrs. Elizabeth Meist at 

696-1309; Mrs. Doris 
Montross at 333-4960, or 

Mrs. Joseph Buzunis at 388- 

6864. 
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MAN OF THE MONTH--The 402nd Military Police 

Prisoner of War Camp, an Army Reserve unit in Wilkes- 

Barre, this week honored SEC Anthony ‘Ike’ Serhan as 

their “man of the month.”” Serhan, a Harveys > 

resident; is assigned as administrative assistant to tie’ 

402nd commander, Col. Harold P. Trethaway, during 

regular working hours. He has served with the camp 

since 1967. Serhan is a widower with four children, a son 

Gary in Harrisburg; Marvin with the Navy in aviation at 

Mrianer, Calif.; and Sandra and David at home. 
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Flee as fast as you will, your fortune will be at your tail, 

"AGWAY 

      

ak 
Imported from Florida Guaranteed Grade, U.S. No. 1 

Hurry in to Agway to place your order for this mouth-watering fruit. . . at 
prices found only at Agway. This is top quality citrus — not field run — 
imported especially for Agway. Fruit will be delivered in February, 1976 
for “pick-up” at your local Agway store. In case lots only. 

MUST ORDER BY FEB. 10 FOR FEB. 26, 1976 PICK UP 

Vitamin C. 

MY ORDER 

  

JUICE ORANGE 
Loaded with lots of 

$5.50 

WHITE GRAPEFRUIT 
Sweet'n tangy for 

lots of good eating! 

$5.65 

FLORIDA 
TEMPLE ORANGE 

Delicious eating orange 

$6.15 

PINK GRAPEFRUIT 
Florida's finest-tasting 

citrus fruit! 

$5.85 

ALL FRUIT PACKED 4/5 BU. BOX 

  

JUICE ORANGES NAME 

TEMPLE ORANGES ADDRESS 

WHITE GRAPEFRUIT d 
PINK GRAPEFRUIT TEL. 2 
  

  

  DALLAS AGWAY | 
36 Mill Street 

“a 
Fem Dallas 

HIAEHIING 

  

SR
EA
E.
 

 


